
185       Written Answers       [ 16 MARCH, 1994 ] to Questions 186 

Change in  Geographical  Names 

2899. SHRI T. VENKATRAM REDDY; 
Will the Minister of HOME AFFAIRS  be   
pleased  to  state: 

 

(a) the number and details of proposals 
for the change in geographical names which 
are pending with Government; and 

(b) what are the guidelines laid down 
and followed in this regard? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE 
MINISTRY OF HOME AFFAIRS (SHRI P. 
M. SAYEED): (a) Out of the proposals for 
change in the names of villages, districts and 
railway stations etc. received    from 

different State Governments between 1st 
January, 1991 and 31st December, 1993, 15 
proposals are pending. Details are enclosed 
in a Statement (See below). 

(b) The existing guidelines contain various 
broad principles which are required to be kept 
in view by the State Governments while 
examining the question of change in the 
names of villages, towns, cities etc. The 
guidelines, inter alia, mention that unless 
there is some very special reason, it is not 
desirable to change a name which people 
have got used to; that a change should not be 
made on grounds of local patriotism or for 
linguistic reasons or for merely satisfying 
local sentiments. 

Statement 

No. of Proposals pending disposal (1-1-91 to 31-12-93) 

 


